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*ANNOUNCEMENT*
“RETIREMENT 2000”
CALL FOR PAPERS

The Society of Actuaries, in cooperation with other actuarial, employee benefits, government and research 
organizations, is sponsoring a call for papers to encourage and expose new ideas and fresh insights on issues impacting 
public policy for retirement and retirement benefits for the next millennium. Population aging is an issue in many
countries, both developed and developing. In the meantime, there is a looming potential for policy changes, tax reforms 
and changes in social security programs. What will retirement mean in the coming years and what will retirement benefits
look like? How can public policy adjust to prepare for the changes ahead? What is the interaction of tax policy with 
retiree benefits and savings? Are some demographic groups being overlooked? What other groups may be overlooked in 
the future? (e.g., women, minorities, employees of small businesses) How should the design of retiree health and 
long term care benefits be integrated with retirement income benefits?

The deadline for submitting abstracts is March 1, 1999. We anticipate that the papers will be presented and discussed 
at a conference in February 2000. If you would like to receive a copy of the complete call for papers, you can download 
it from the Society of Actuaries' web site at www.soa.org/research/call.html or contact:

Cathy Cimo
Society of Actuaries
475 North Martingale Road, Suite 800
Schaumburg, IL 60173-2226
Attention: Retirement 2000 - Call for Papers
Phone: 847-706-3587
FAX:  847-706-3599
E-mail: ccimo@soa.org

Web Discussions
The following section represents the
wide range of information available
on the SOA website (www.soa.org)
available 24 hours a day, 7 days a
week. It was located online in the
Discussion Forum Section. The 
messages printed in this newsletter
are from actuaries sharing tips and
information. The source is noted if
an individual identified himself/her-
self online.
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